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S   
June 

  5
th  
(11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL (Platinum Jubilee) 

12
th
 (11:00): Rev Martin Whitell ï recent LDPA District Minister 

19
th
 (11:00): Rev Jeffrey Bowes ï Coventry  

26
th
 (15:00): Simon Hall/Congregation ï GM CSL (Thanksgiving Service) 

        Address by Sue Woolley ï President of GA of U&FCC 

 

July 

  3
rd
 (11:00): Sir Peter Soulsby ï EMU District President 

10
th
 (11:00): Congregational (Diane Romano-Woodward) ï GM 

17
th
 (11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL 

24
th
 (11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL 

31
st
 (11:00): Rev Jeffrey Bowes ï Coventry 

 

August 

  7
th
 (11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL 

14
th
 (11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL 

21
st
 (11:00): Rev Shammy Webster  - Stand Chapel, Whitefield 

28
th
 (11:00): Gavin Lloyd ï Oxford 

 

September 

  4
th
 (11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL 

11th (11:00): Simon Hall ï GM CSL 

18
th
 (11:00): Congregational ï GM 

25
th
 (11:00): Gavin Lloyd ï Oxford 

      

W  E   
W  18:00 ï 18:30  S  H   

F   11.00ï 1.00        C  M 

 

/ƻǾŜǊ ǇƘƻǘƻ ōȅ bƛŎƪ [ƛƴƴŜǧ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ 
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S  E   

W  15    22   J 

Afternoon visits by children from Forest Lodge School.          

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ aƛƪŜΦ 

 

F  17  J  : F  6.30 PM 

Meet up at the Marquis of Wellington Pub on the London 
Road. Go Dutch on drinks, all welcome. 

 

Sun 26
th
 JUNE: Restorations Celebration  

10:00: Chapel and gardens open for viewing  
11:00: Soul Haven - meditative gathering (30 mins) 
11:45: Refreshments available 
12:30: Jazz Group (Great Meeting Five) playing in gardens 
13:00: Picnic lunches in the gardens (bring your own!) 
14:00: Presentation about the works/roofing project 
15:00: Thanksgiving Service in the Chapel (RSVP) 
16:00: Celebration Tea (RSVP) 
 

±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ς ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǿƛǘƘ {ƛƳƻƴ  

_________________________________________________   

C  S  L 

Dear Members and Friends, 

Since I last wrote to update you on our new role many things 
have moved on and itôs been a very busy and successful few 
months in general for our chapel and congregation.  I wonôt 
mention every event that has taken place over the past few 
months, as many are featured separately within this News        
letter. 

I had the real pleasure of supporting Arthur in his final months 
as our Minister, helping him with elements of our Sunday    
services and also taking the opportunity, which he kindly      
offered, of starting to visit members of our congregation  
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in their homes by offering some extended pastoral care to 
those who might benefit from this. 

Many and varied events have taken place throughout the 
spring in the life of our chapel and I particularly enjoyed joining 
with a handful of members and friends (mainly through Zoom) 
for our thoughtful Poetry Discussion Group for the 6 weeks of 
Lent. 

The Soul Haven gathering on a Wednesday evening has    
continued to attract between 6 and 11 followers (average 9 
each week) with a handful of óone-timersô coming through the 
doors of Great Meeting (you donôt know if this could lead to  
further involvement at some stage in the future, so itôs always 
encouraging when this happens!) 

Our Coffee Mornings on a Friday (starting at 11:00 from now 
on) continue to offer the opportunity to meet and chat for both 
members, friends and the general public and we often have a 
few people present for this weekly social event ï this past 
week we actually had 10 people in through the doors! 

Having the Chapel open at times during the week has also  
encouraged the occasional visitor, some of whom have been 
greatly interested in the building and our history and even  
generated some financial donations, as some people rediscov-
er connections that they might have had 
with us through family members or 
friends in the past. 

David and I both attended the national 
Annual Meetings of the General     
Assembly back in April (Birmingham) 
and enjoyed a fruitful couple of days 
attending presentations and workshops 
and re-engaging with friends and   
members of other congregations for the 
first time in a few years.  David has  
produced an excellent detailed and   
informative report of the event which is 
printed and displayed on our   notice 
board in the Garden Room for those 
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who might be  interested, just e-mail him if youôd like your 
own copy of this report. 

One of my main areas of focus over the past month has 
been that of offering Pastoral Support through personal visits 
and telephone calls and this has been extremely fulfilling to 
me and has proved of great benefit to those who cannot get 
to chapel so much (if at all) these days.  We need to be 
mindful of our members and friends who are not in good 
health, whether short or longer term and I would hope that 
we would all hold them in our minds and hearts during partic-
ularly  challenging times for them and their families.  We are  
extremely sad to note the recent death of one of our      
members ï Mark Balding ï whose funeral will be held on 
Monday 13

th
 June @ 13:00 at Gilroes Crematorium, to which 

all are invited to attend.  Mark had previously played the   
organ for us at Great Meeting and will be greatly missed by 
us all.  Our thoughts and prayers go to his partner Andy 
(Andrew King) at this difficult time and please do send your 
regards if you can. 

Well, thatôs it for now as we enter the glorious days of our 
summer (óflaming Juneô I was always led to believe!!).  I hope 
to see you throughout the coming months either on a      
Sunday for our worship service (and weôre extremely grateful 
for those guests who are helping out, including our own   
congregation members) or for one of our regular or special 
events over the coming weeks.  I would particularly like to 
see as many of you as possible for the Restorations         
Celebration day on Sunday 26

th
 June to offer our thanks in   

general for the huge amount of effort and final completion of 
the huge project over the past couple of years or so. 

Take care of yourselves and blessings to you all, 

S˔m˛ʘ 
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S  V 

On Wednesday 16th March 19 Year 4 pupils from Forest 

Lodge School, New Parks Estate, Leicester visited the Chapel 

as part of  their religious studies curriculum. The children    

enjoyed learning about the chapel by means of the childrenôs 

heritage trail which they undertook in small groups. They also 

enjoyed a couple of organ pieces played by Robin, some free 

time to explore the garden and a picnic lunch in the garden 

room. 

The children were   encour-

aged to provide feedback 

using postcards  addressed 

to Samuel  Adam, the child 

behind the graffiti of the 

man in a top hat featured on 

the trail. Their comments 

highlighted how informative 

the visit had been and how 

much they had enjoyed   

being cast in the role of   

history detectives.  
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The teachers accompanying the pupils deemed the visit such 

an educational success that  they are bringing two groups of 

Year  6 pupils on visits to the Chapel in the Summer Term 

 

.                      

Thanks to all the volunteers from the Congregation who led   

small groups through the trail or otherwise  contributed to the 

smooth running and richness of these visits. 

Special thanks are due to my sister, Gill Munday, who drew 

on her experience as museum outreach officer for Oxfordshire 

Museum Service to plan the visits and lead the ócarpet timeô 

sessions at the beginning and end of the group trail activity. 

Niʫ˖ʦ Dˠuc˟ʀˏʞ 
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J  C  

The evening of Wednesday 13th April saw the chapel's fund 
raising jazz gig. Initially conceived to raise funds for the roof 
appeal, Putin's awful war against the Ukrainian people meant 
that the funds raised, around Ã600, was split equally          
between the roof fund and Leicester City of Sanctuary.  
 
The night was well attended and the licenced bar in the    
garden room was soon alive with bubbly conversation. 
Beers, wine and soft drinks had been arranged by Jude,  
Barnaby and Mimi after a last minute dash! Shout out to 
them! This all helpfully swelled the coffers for good causes 
and set the tone for a relaxed and informal night of music 
and human togetherness.  
 
First on was the Great Meeting Five. Our own home grown 
quintet. Including James Williams on guitar, George Dunseth 
on Bass and harmonica, myself on keys and recruiting the 
seasoned professional drummer and all round good bloke, 
Stu Graham. Sadly our organist - and the night's intended 
saxophonist, Robin Lister, was unable to make the gig due to 
ill health although he had contributed much creatively in our 
two rehearsals. He was ably replaced by the mellifluous and 
charismatic Dave Kingdon on tenor sax with just 24 hours 
notice. He performed flawlessly as we knew he would,    
bringing his distinctive relaxed vibe to what could have been 
a tense situation.  
 
The music was well received. Notable moments being James 
swapping in on bass and providing the seminal groove for 
Miles Davis' "All blues", soloing and then making way for 
George's mournful mouthharp. Dave Kingdon in his element 
in Errol Garner's "Misty". And a rousing funked up encore in 
Nina Simone's classic "I wish that I knew how it would feel to 
be free" all the while Stu's pulsing rhythm driving the energy. 
An incredible accomplishment to field a jazz outfit from a 
congregation of our size.  
 
After the interval and more drinks and banter, we saw the 
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main act "The Illusive Quartet". Through the magic of      
technology this trio of talented and spirited professionals: 
Mike Sole (keys), Dave Anderson (drums), and Chris Lee 
(Saxes) provide a full and rich quartet sound with Mike -who 
is also an experienced bass player- providing the bass lines 
in his left hand on a split keyboard. They played a variety of 
original material, improvisation and standards. Their rendi-
tion of Wayne Shorter's "Footprints" was a particular high-
light, with their own creation of an unusual rhythmic device 
setting the tone for an original presentation of a classic 
piece. Was it 3/4 or did the time signature just shift? Dave's 
drumming gave us subtlety at the same time as urging our 
inner primal grooves to kick in. Chris Lee on Sax was soulful 
and fluid. Deftly navigating scales of his own creation as the 
musical ideas kept tumbling out one after another, but       
allowing for pensive interludes at other times. Mike is one of 
Leicester's true creative gems. A classically trained resident 
organist resident at Stoneygate Baptist Church, his jazz style 
incorporates elements of Chopin, Bill Evans, and many    
others but he really is his own creative voice. Comfortable 
across all modern genres in addition, his playing allows for 
unique spontaneity drawing on reggae one moment and 
blues the next.   

 
The event was 
such a suc-
cess that now 
that we have 
the infrastruc-
ture in place, 
we hope to 
repeat these 
nights for 
charity 3 or 4 
times a year. 
 
 Hˤʤ Caɽs˛ʘ 
 


